## Board of Health Minutes Town Hall Meeting Room March 12, 2018 5:00 pm

Members Present: Greg Dowdy, Bob Mason, Jim Hillis and Terri Longtine, Sec'y

**Interested Parties:** None

**Opened Meeting:** 5:00 pm

**Approved Minutes:** February 26, 2018

**Appointments:** None

**Correspondence: 60 Houghton Rd.** – Mr. Maillet intends to build an additional garage/barn approx. 28'x68' with a

one bedroom accessory apartment above. They would like to tie into the existing septic system. The residence is currently a 3 bedroom home. The board reviewed the septic system as built. The septic

system currently in place is designed to accommodate 4 bedrooms.

GD moved to allow for the addition of a 4th bedroom. RM seconded. All in favor.

**221 Beaman Rd** – Victor & Kimberly Laureano (Capt Bob's) DCR Water Supply Protection Notice of Public Hearing to construct a new house and other appurtenances. The hearing is scheduled for 3/21/18 @ 10 am at DCR Headquarters 180 Beaman St West Boylston, MA.

GD and RM will attend.

**EDS** – **Thomas Prince School - Staff assembly drill:** Facility set up. Set a date for the Thomas Prince walk thru and site layout with Police/Fire/BOH personnel. We have set the date of 3/22/18

for 3:30 pm.

**Septic Design:** 140 Ball Hill Rd – Under review. Will address at next meeting.

Lot 3A Pine Hill Rd – Under review. Will address at next meeting.

Permits/Licenses: Farmers Market – Andys Heaven and Hell Gourmet Foods. Board had question about the beef

jerky. Madeline Cueroni was contacted and she stated that she would send a copy of the label from

the slaughter house (a). Regardless, beef jerky is not allowed from a residential kitchen. **Walnut Kitchen Homestead** – Need Serv Safe Certificate before permit is issued.

Ground Control – Installers and Haulers permit signed.

**JPC Excavation** – Installers permit signed.

Rotti & Sons – Installers permit signed.

**NE Excavating LLC** – Installers permit signed.

**Signature Required:** Signed Nomination paperwork to be submitted. – Greg Dowdy, Animal Inspector

Other Business: Jim Camp stopped in to inform the board that if the septic grant that the board and himself were

exploring does not work out that he has spoken with his accountant and feels that he may be able to borrow money to have his system upgraded. The board stated that they were pleased with that information and requested that Mr. Camp keep the board updated. This will need to be completed

this Spring/Summer season.

Adjourn: 5:45 pm

Next Meeting: March 26, 2018